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Grand Knight Message 
 

Gemma and I wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a happy and safe 2019.  

Be sure to check the flyers for the Christmas parties and sign up early, they will be very nice occasions.  

  During our first meeting of the New Year we will have an admission degree, let’s bring some new members into 

our Council and continue to grow strong so we can do more for the Churches and the community.  

Stay involved in the Council, participation has been falling off for some of the events we hold. We want to be able 

to do as much for the community as possible, Council 5480 has been very active in years past.   

  

 We hosted our annual Memorial Mass this week; I want to thank all those that assisted in making the Mass a 

success.  There was a very good turnout for our Thanksgiving Day Meals on Wheels, meals delivery, many families 

participated. Thanks to Frank Dougherty and his wonderful wife, Faye, for leading this important annual event, 

again. 

Merry Christmas, 

Knight of the Month 
 

The Council 5480 Knight of the Month for December is Frank Dougherty .  Frank is an active member of 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel Church and is the Coordinator for the PAA Thanksgiving Meals on Wheels 

program.   This past Thanksgiving Day,  Council 5480 delivered over 150 meals to those who would otherwise not 

have a hot meal.  Frank receives the number of meals to be delivered just days before Thanksgiving, takes the 

members of Council 5480 that have volunteered, divides the meals in consolidated areas and maps the routes out to 

make the delivery as quick and easy as possible. Congratulations to Frank for being Council 5480’s December Knight 

of the month.  

Family of the Month 

 

The Family of the Month for December is Ioane and Imeleta Pulusi, they are active members of St. Jerome 

Church.  Ioane is a member of the Parish Council and both Ioane and Imeleta are active with the church 

youth. Ioane is always ready to assist in Council and Parish events. Ioane and Imeleta are very family oriented and can 

always be seen at events with their children, such as the recent Thanksgiving PAA Meals on Wheels.   

Congratulations to Ioane and Imeleta for being Council 5480’s Family of the Month .  
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Merry Christmas!  Say it with me:  Merry Christmas!  That is what our focus should be the next six 
weeks or so.  All I ask that as you go about the busy season of Advent that you remember that we are 

Brother Knights and as such should be willing to help out our Priests, Church Lay Leaders, and each other if  
called upon.   
This month we have the Children’s Christmas party the afternoon of the 8th, Adult Christmas Party the evening 
of  14 which is free of charge and a Red Cross Blood Drive on the 20th, starting at 2:00 p.m.  Please plan to at-
tend all of these. 
Please, please, please wear your KofC 5480 shirt or name badge when you are at our Parishes doing the many 
great things that you do. 
Vivat Jesu! 
Rick Schirm, Deputy Grand Knight and Programs Director 

Deputy Grand Knight 

 

This publication is for the information of Walter Pollard Council 5480 members  

and does not necessarily reflect the views of Supreme Council, Knights of Columbus, or Council, jurisdiction officers. 

Council Chaplain 

Modernization and Senses of Sacred 

 

As societies and nations are developing, people are gradually loosening senses of sacred. One thing we need to note is that in every 

religion there is a strong sense of sacred and profane. The more a person grows spiritually, the more he or she grows towards sacredness and 

develops a strong sense of do’s and don’ts, in order to live well with the Supreme Being or God.  The more a person declines in holiness, the 

weaker the person’s senses of the supernatural or sacred is weakened, which translates in the person’s attitudes towards do’s and don’ts. The 

person becomes more profane and trivializes anything sacred and gradually loses his or her senses of sin. Talking about this subject, Pope 

John Paul II opines “the obscuring or weakening of the sense of sin comes from several sources: from a rejection of any reference to the 

transcendent in the name of the individual’s aspiration to personal independence; from acceptance of ethical models imposed by general 

consensus and behavior, even when condemned by the individual conscience; from the tragic social and economic conditions that oppress a 

great part of humanity causing a tendency to see errors and faults only in the context of society… Pope John Paul II, Post Synodal Apostolic 

Exhortation, Reconciliatio et Poenitiae; 2n December,1984”. 

A careful examination of societies and nations show that many people are loosening senses of sacred and becoming more profane. The fact is 

that the greater a person senses of the sacred, the stronger the person’s sense of sin and vice versa, because the senses of the sacred is 

intrinsically connected to the senses of sin. (Confer Isaiah 6: 1-5, I saw the Lord seated on a high and lofty throne…then I said, “woe is me, I 

am doomed! For I am a man of unclean lips, living among a people of unclean lips, and my eyes have seen the king, the Lord of hosts!”)  

Indeed, the acknowledgement of God’s holiness goes with the acknowledgement of personal sins and the need for reconciliation and penance. 

Hence, to trivialize one is to trivialize the other. Any person who is sensitive to the presence of the sacred seeks to be purified from sins. 

Similarly, a person who is sensitive to the presence of sin seeks to be reconciled with God. 

Venerable Brothers, let us look around our communities and Churches and see how fast our sense of the sacred is being weakened, if not lost. 

Reverence for sacred, which once marked the spirituality of the saints, is gradually fading away from our churches. How many of us bow or 

genuflect before the Blessed Sacrament upon entering the church? How many of us keep silence in and around the church? How many of us 

revere the Holy Bible? How many of us take Holy Hour or adoration of the Blessed Sacrament seriously? How many of us have horror for 

sin? How many times do we take advantage of the sacrament of reconciliation or confession …?  

In conclusion, dear friends, the development of societies and nations should help us to see the Creator than to run away from the Creator. 

According to St. Augustine, man is made to live in communion with God in whom he finds happiness… (St. Augustine, Conf.10,28,39; 

PL32,795). The fact is that God created us to know Him, to love Him and to serve Him. God did not create us to develop and forget Him. The 

more we develop the more we should acknowledge the Creator, but the tragedy is that people love created things more than they love the 

Creator. Another tragedy is that people tried to improved their standard of their living and forgot about their standard lives with the Creator. 

How can people develop and forget God?  Maybe the Psalmist is right by saying: “In his riches, man lacks wisdom: he is like the beasts …” 

Ps.49:21. God is calling all mankind to its original innocence, the knowledge of the sacred, which the Holy Bible calls: the fear of the Lord is 

the beginning of wisdom (Proverbs 1:7; Ps.111:10. May God give us grace to maintain our baptismal innocence in order to use material things 

around us to know God, to love Him and to serve Him all the days of our lives. Amen! 

Fr. Patrick Baffour-Akoto, Chaplain, KofC Council 5480 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fr. Patrick Baffour-Akoto, 

Chaplain, KofC Council 5480 
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 Chancellor’s Corner 

Roaring Knights December 
2018 Bartender Schedule 

Knights Den 
Lounge Information 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If a Knight is interested in tending bar  
or cannot make his scheduled evening,  
please contact Alberto Rios at 814-5393 

or riostoto@aol.com 

Dec Day Description Bartenders 

4 Tuesday Assembly Meeting Howard 

7 Friday Birthday Night DeBartolo 

11 Tuesday Council Meeting 
Kelley 

Humphrey 

14 Friday Christmas Party Umit 

21  Friday CLOSED None 

28 Friday Open James 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

For all Lounge Rentals, please contact 
Carroll Kelley (PGK/PFN) - Lounge Manager 

877-4865 or cgkelley@cox.net 

I would like to thank Brothers Jeff James, Rick Schirm, David Kerstetter and Umit Davulco for helping with re-

cruitment during the OLMC School Fall Festival.  Brothers, please participate in the new membership recruiting 

teams.  We need your help to grow our great council.  Thank you for your effort to recruit men into our fraternal 

organization.  Please encourage your Brother Knights to take the next step in their journey in our Brotherhood.  In 

addition if you are or know of a Catholic gentleman interested in joining our Order feel free to contact me for assis-

tance or more information.  If your friend does not want to join due to schedule, let them know about the opportuni-

ty to join electronically.   

Upcoming Degree Ceremonies:  

Admission Degree – Saturday, Dec 15, at 10:00 AM at Immaculate Conception Council 16226, in Hampton, Va.  

Degree participants are requested to arrive by 9:30 AM. 

Admission Degree – Tuesday, Jan 15, at 7:30 PM at Walter Pollard Council 5480, in Newport News, Va.  Degree 

participants are requested to arrive by 7:00 PM.  

Admission Degree – Thursday, Jan 24, at 7:30 PM at Mary Star of the Sea Council 511, in Hampton, Va.  Degree 

participants are requested to arrive by 7:00 PM.  

Degree participants are encouraged to wear a collared shirt and slacks.  Sports coat are optional for 1st and 2nd De-

gree events. 

If you would like to participate in one of the upcoming degree programs or just need more information, please con-

tact me.  (federicolouis98@gmail.com or 757-870-0573). 

Knights of Columbus – Our Principles: kofc.org/un/en/todays-knights/our-principles.html 

Check the Virginia K of C Calendar for additional Degree Events: vakofc.org/calendar 

 

Fraternally Yours, Louis Federico, Chancellor 

Charity – Generosity and helpfulness especially toward the needy or suffering.   

Please remember those less fortunate then you.  Share. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fr. Patrick Baffour-Akoto, 

Chaplain, KofC Council 5480 
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Fraternal Benefits Agent 

Keep Christ in Christmas 

At Christmas we honor the birth of Jesus Christ. At times our 

Savior is forgotten in the commercialization of the season and the 

rush to get ready for holiday festivities. Each year the Knights of 

Columbus takes a leading role in reminding society that Christmas is 

first and foremost a holy day. Keeping Christ in Christmas is keeping 

the very heart and meaning of the Christmas celebration alive. 

 

 

Merry Christmas from my family to yours. 

God Bless, 

Your Field Agent – Todd Curtis, FIC 

(757) 495-1492 

 

 

 
LIFE INSURANCE LONG-TERM CARE ANNUITIES DISABILITY 
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December 2018 

Mark your calendars for Upcoming Events 

December 2018 
 

 2 Dec: First Sunday of Advent 
  January 2019 
 4 Jan:  Nocturnal Adoration (OLMC)  & Lounge Open Night 
 8 Jan:  Assembly 2430 Meeting & Renewal of Obligation 
 11 Jan:  Carrabas Italian Dinner for March for Life 
 15 Jan:  Council Meeting & Admission Degree 
 18 Jan: March for Life trip to D.C. 
 21 Jan:  Martin Luther King Jr., Day Observed 
 22 Jan:  5480 Club Meeting 
 29 Jan: Council Meeting 
 

January 2019 
 

 3 Jan:  Adoration (St. Jerome) 
February 2019 

  1 Feb: Nocturnal Adoration (OLMC) & Lounge Open Night 

 2 Feb: Polar Plunge (VA Beach) 

 5 Feb: Assembly 2430 Meeting 

 7 Feb: Adoration (St. J) 

 8 Feb: Lounge Birthday Night 

 9 Feb: Run for the Heart 

 12 Feb: Council Meeting 

 15 Feb: Lounge Dinner Night 

 19 Feb: 5480 Club Meeting 

 22 Feb: Lounge Open Night 

 26 Feb: Council Meeting 
 

 

SICK, RECOVERING & DECEASED: Brothers, we ask for your prayers and support for Brothers in need of healing. We also ask for 
prayers for the deceased. If you are aware of a Brother Knight or family member in need of our prayers, contact Dave Mazary (813-
5272) or the Grand Knight. 

 SICK & RECOVERY: Jeff James, Mike Chittenden, Debbie Chittenden, Mary Litzinger,  Carol Lockwood,  Blanca O’Brien, Gabe Fran-
co, Jim Bradley 

 

 DECEASED: Sister Carol Cramer 
NAMES WILL REMAIN ON LIST FOR ONE MONTH. PLEASE RENEW YOUR PRAYER REQUEST IF CONTINUED PRAYERS ARE DESIRED. - 

Almighty and everlasting God, the eternal salvation of those who believe in You, 
hear us on behalf of Your servants who are sick, for whom we humbly beg the help of your mercy, 

so that, being restored to health, they may render thanks to you in Your Church, 
through Christ our Lord. Amen. 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  
 

 
 

  
 

 

1  
 

2 
 

3 
5:30pm - Bingo 

4 
7:30pm - Assembly 
Meeting 

5 6 
8:30am - 7pm 
Adoration  
at St Jerome 
 
5:30pm - Bingo 
 

7 
10pm-6am 
Nocturnal Adoration 
at OLMC 
 
6:30pm - Open night 

8 
 
Youth Christmas 
Party  

9 10 
5:30 - Bingo 

11  
Council Meeting - 
7:30 

12 13 
5:30pm - Bingo 

14  
Council/Assembly/ 
Club 5480 Christmas 
Party 

15 
 

16 
 
 
 

17 
5:30pm - Bingo 

18 
7:0pm - Club 5480 
Meeting 

19 
 

20 
2:00-7:00 Red Cross 
Blood Drive 
 
5:30pm - Bingo 
 
 

21 
Lounge CLOSED 

22 
 

23/30 
 
 
 

24/31 
Christmas Eve/ 
New Year’s Eve 

25 
Christmas 

26 
 

27 
5:30 -  Bingo 

28 
Lounge Open 
 

29 
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From the Faithful Navigator 

FR. MICHAEL J. BADER – ASSEMBLY 2430  

ASSEMBLY DIRECTORY 
 

Faithful Navigator 
SK Rick Schirm   310-3242 
 

Faithful Friar 
VACANT 
 

Faithful Captain 
SK Tyrone Fuller  746-0125 
 

Faithful Pilot 
SK Wilfried Wotke  877-3316 
 

Faithful Comptroller 
SK Harold Hairston  877-1566 
 

Faithful Purser 
SK Bernie Gerlach  877-0126 
 

Faithful Scribe 
SK Jay Madigan   
 

Faithful Admiral 
SK Carroll Kelley  877-4865 

 
 

Faithful Inner Sentinel 
SK Jose Velez 
 

Faithful Outer Sentinel 
SK Stan Zduniak 
SK Juan Rodriguez 
 

Color Corps Commander 
SK Louis Federico  833-3536 
 

Sick and Distress 
SK Tony Merendino  872-7113 
 

Trustees 
1 Yr - SK Thai Nguyen  232-0889 
2 Yr - SK Kiet Nguyen   
3 Yr - SK Stephen Raschke 509-0177 

 
 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to all Sir Knights and their wonderful families! 
 

Advent and Christmas is really a busy time of year for practicing Catholics and it is also a busy time 
for our Parishes.  Every Christmas and Easter our pews get crowded with those that only show up once or twice 
a year.  I ask everyone to reach out to these infrequent visitors and try to engage them.  If you ask them to join 
you for coffee or a small snack they’ll probably say yes.  We all want our guests to feel invited, to do that we 
actually have to invite them to do something, like another Mass or coffee or something.   
 
The Assembly  will join with Council 5480 for our Christmas Party on 14 December at the Columbian Center.  
The rest of the calendar includes a Dining in on 4 December, a Renewal of Obligation Ceremony and Dining In 
on 8 January 2019. 
 
Other business includes the Annual Survey of Fraternal Activity for the period of 1 Jan—31 Dec 2018.  When 
you are filling out your form for your Council please write 4th Degree in the upper right hand corner so the 
Assembly can also turn in an accurate count. 
 
Please continue to be the awesome leaders that you are! 
 
Rick Schirm 
Faithful Navigator, Father Michael J. Bader Assembly 2430 
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You Didn’t Hear It From Me, But . . .  

Food for 
Families 
Program 

This year Council 5480 is coordinating a new food drive.  We are working with one of our strategic 
alliance partners:  Foodbank of the Virginia Peninsula.  We are enticing our bingo players to donate 
non-perishable food items and we in turn give them a raffle ticket.  For every 25 items received we 
draw a $25 Gift Certificate payable at our bingo sessions.  Monday, the 26th of November, we 
received 48 items and drew two raffle tickets, the following Thursday we received 175 items and 
drew seven raffle tickets.  On Friday, 30 November, we weighed it at 270 pounds at the Foodbank.  
Thanks to Jeff James, Jim Hooker and the De Bartolo family for making this work! 

A Few Good 
Knights 

The Council is self-supporting for Admission Degree Exemplifications.  There is, and always shall be 
a need for Brothers who can participate in this important endeavor.  We always need to train 
understudy personnel who can step in, and of course we are looking for a super hard charger to 
become the Degree Team Captain.  If you are interested in participating, please contact the Grand 
Knight, David Kerstetter. 

Did You Know? 

The Knights of Columbus served as guardians of one of America’s most enduring symbols of 
American Freedom.  In 1915 the Liberty Bell traveled from Philadelphia to San Francisco to be at 
the Panama-Pacific Exposition and it was guarded by three KofC Brothers who were police officer’s 
in Philadelphia. Three other Brother Knights also served on the Committee of Councilmen that 
accompanied the Bell.  The Orator for the Bell was a Brother Knight by the name of Joseph Gaffney. 
It was estimated that 10 million people saw the Liberty Bell during its’ roundtrip travels.  The 
Liberty Bell returned to Philadelphia under the watchful eyes of KofC Brothers and as remained 
there ever since. 

New 
Newsletter 

Editor 

Brother Garth Hallenbeck has stepped up to be the Knightly Newsletter Editor starting with the 
January edition.  He can be reached via email at ghjh1@yahoo.com.  With the exception of the 
Grand Knight, Chancellor, Financial Secretary, and Fraternal Benefit Advisor, all articles will still go 
to the Deputy Grand Knight and should be there no later than the 20th of the month.  Thanks for 
stepping up Garth! 

Winter & the 
Homeless 

It is definitely the cold time of year.  We, the richest country in the world, still have a homeless 
problem. Newport News solution to helping the cold homeless families is to institute a program 
called PORT.  Both OLMC and St. Jerome’s participates in this program.  All are highly encouraged 
to assist during the week’s your parish is hosting our guests.  Be the leader in the parish. 

  

Merry Chirstmas! 
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BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES 

 
 

Mark A Harvey 12-01 

Ben Richard M Diongzon 12-02 

Richard J Serge 12-02 

Mark F D Souza 12-03 

Ralph A Varhalla 12-03 

Kevin L Conlin 12-04 

Shannon J Gillian 12-04 

Mark D Pinkerton 12-04 

John R Pugh 12-04 

William J J Wandersee 12-04 

Daniel J Wright 12-04 

Adm Joseph J Caden III  

James P Ellis 12-06 

Kevin A Shaw 12-06 

Sterling R Brightman 12-07 

Kevin P Brink 12-07 

Umit Davulco 12-08 

Charles M Frechette 12-08 

P Gregory Mc Carthy 12-08 

Donnie B Marcella 12-09 

Silvio Scigliano 12-09 

Lance A Solaroli 12-09 

Cory D Carlino 12-10 

-Remo L D Antonio 12-10 

Christopher L Shelton 12-10 

Patrick J Mendola 12-11 

Robert E Schrock 12-11 

John J Bosco 12-12 

John E Bandy Jr 12-13 

Narciso J Gomez 12-13 

Erik W Joy 12-13 

Patrick J Madden 12-14 

Michael L Mannoia 12-14 

Don J Tillotson 12-14 

Charles A Collins 12-15 

Jack D Hall 12-15 

Carl R Vieitez 12-15 

 Jose R Murga 12-16 

John H Soter 12-18 

Eric E Tillotson 12-18 

Matthew A Ward 12-19 

Jose Jr Ramon 12-20 

Roger A Scott 12-20 

Joseph A Filippone 12-21 

Jeffrey C Lee 12-22 

David M Smith 12-22 

John F Topp 12-22 

Michel R Noel 12-24 

David M Taylor 12-24 

Stephen J Taylor 12-24 

Brian A Lemmert 12-25 

Anthony A White 12-25 

Ralph E Atkinson 12-27 

Randall D Crum 12-27 

Clay B Hester 12-27 

William J Renner Sr 12-27 

Edwin Nieves 12-28 

Rev Peter Tien Va Tran 12-28 

PSD Ronald P Gorman 12-29 

Jerry Hernandez 12-29 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
December  2018 ANNIVERSARIES 
 

DAVE & GEMMA KERSTETTER - 2  

LANCE & CARLOYN WARNER – 6  

BOBBIE & FLORENCE SALIRE - 9  

TONY & KATIA BUSQUET – 11 

 GARY & ELIZABETH BROWN - 12  

DAN & DEB MCCUSKER – 16 

 JOHN & REGINA PUGH – 17 

 DANIEL & FABIOLA CURRAN – 18 

 ART & GINA KIETLINSKI – 19  

ERROL & AGNES LEWIS – 19 

 SAM & KAREN ABI-SAAB – 19  

JOSEPH & MARY STARK III - 19  

EDWARD & HEIDI CURRAN – 20 

 GARARD & PAT MCGOUGH – 22 

 STEVEN & BETTY SPRINKLE – 22 

 ANGEL & JOHANNA PEREIRA – 23 

 FRANK & JEAN GRIM – 23 

 KERMIT & DENISE ASHBY – 24 

 KEVIN & CONNIE TOPP – 26 

 EDWIN & GERI KUSTER – 27 

 JAMES & KATHY PATRIE – 27 

 JOHN & PATTI CLEMENTS – 27 

 TIMOTHY & FEVES ROSCOE – 27 

 ERIK & PATTI JOY – 28 

 JEFFERY & ANN KINCAID – 28 

 JOHN & DONNA CRANE - 28  

JOSEPH & CARLINA RAS – 28 

 JOSEPH & MARGE PETERS – 29 

 MIKE & CLARE MALINIAK - 29  

WILL & MARIJO HEITMAN – 29 

 DAVID & JERRI DELAHOY – 30 

 PETER & ROBIN THIELEN - 30  

LARRY & BARBARA SIMCOX JR. – 31  

December 2018 Member Birthdays  
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COUNCIL 5480 WALTER POLLARD DIRECTORY 

COUNCIL OFFICERS:    KOVAR Co-Chairmen: 

Grand Knight David Kerstetter 817-2473   OLMC Jessie Powell 254-2181 

Deputy Grand Knight Rick Schirm 310-3242   St. Jerome Carroll Kelley 877-4865 

Chaplain 
Fr Patrick Baffour-
Akoto 

877-5021  KCIC Chairman Jim Healy 867-5145 

  Charities Jim Hooker 596-4765 

Financial Secretary Jessie Powell 254-2181  Adopt-A-Spot Alberto Rios 814-5393 

Chancellor Louis Federico 870-0573  Boy Scout Liaison Jonathan Sargent 525-0077 

Warden Wilfried Wotke 877-3316  Nocturnal Adoration OLMC Dave Mazary 881-9332 

Recorder  Jason Weischedel 910-381-5643  Widows & Orphans Tony Merendino 872-7113 

Treasurer  James Kazmer   Sick & Distress Clement Danish 877-2751 

Advocate  Carroll Kelley 877-4865  Scheduling Bernie Gerlach 877-0126 

 
  

 District Deputy Harold K. Hairston 877-1566 

Guards:  District Warden David Brin 851-0907 

 Inside Angelo Cavone 469-8303     

 Inside Reco Cotton 508-1398   
  

 Outside Joseph O’Brien 874-7965  Church Bulletins: 

 Outside Bill Johnson 309-1135   OLMC Eileen Mazary emazary@olmc.org 

 
  

  St. Jerome Gemma Kerstetter 877-5021 

Trustees:   St. Vincent de Paul Jeannie Klump 245-4234 

 One Year Dan Richard 594-9241   Queen of Peace Mike Lennartz 234-0886 

 Two Year Jonathan Sargent 525-0077  VA STATE COUNCIL OFFICIALS FROM 5480: 

 Three Year John Edwards 876-8386  New Council Dev Chair  Thai Nguyen (PGK) 232-0889 

    5480 CLUB, INC: 

Lecturer Thai Nguyen 232-0889  President John Edwards 876-8386 

DIRECTORS/CHAIRS:    Vice President Alberto Rios 814-5393 

Membership Director Louis Federico 833-3536  Secretary Ron Gorman 930-0311 

Programs Director Rick Schirm 310-3242  Treasurer Joseph Drozdowski 930-3559 

  Faith Directors:    Grand Knight David Kerstetter 817-2473 

 OLMC Dave Litzinger 719-4028  Faithful Navigator Rick Schirm 310-3242 

 St. Jerome Gabriel Franco 877-4423  Past President Jonathan Sargent 525-0077 

 Queen of Peace Mike Lennartz 234-0886   
  

  Family Director Robbie DeBartolo 286-4253  Directors: 

  Community Director Joe O'Brien 874-7965  3 Yrs. Jeff James 254-5588 

  Life Director Dave Mazary 881-9332  3 Yrs. Kevin Konouck  

  Youth Chairman Jason Weischedel 910-381-5643  2 Yrs. Robert DeBartolo 286-4253  

  Youth Outreach David Kerstetter 872-0624  2 Yrs. Umit Davulco  

  Youth Outreach Dean Jernigan 596-4034  1 Yrs. Joseph O’Brien 874-7965 

  Communications Di-
rector 

Chuck Collins 850-803-8487 
 

1 Yrs. David Litzinger 719-4028 

      Photographers Kiet Nguyen   Chairmen:   

 Angelo Cavone 469-8303  Building & Grounds Alberto Rios 814-5393 

Health Services Leonard Carota 877-6993  Lounge Manager Carroll Kelley 872-7840 

Vocations Chairman Louis Federico 870-0573  Rental Agent Bernie Gerlach 877-0126 

Public Relations Jonathan Sargent 525-0077  Kitchen Manager Joe Drozdowski 930-3559 

Knightly News Editor       

Recruitment Chair Louis Federico 833-3536     

Retentions Chairman Rick Schirm 310-3242     

Insurance Promotion Todd Curtis 847-9981     
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10-MILE RUN FOR THE 
HEART DETAILS 

When: 
Saturday, 09 February 2019  

7 to 8:45 a.m. – Packet pickup at York High School.  (Race day registration ends at 8:30 a.m.) 

8 a.m. – Race Marshalls, Water Teams, Etc. move to their assigned locations 

9 a.m. – Knights of Columbus 10Mile Run for the Heart  

10 a.m. to 1 p.m. – Post run party and awards ceremony at York High School 

Where: 
9300 George Washington Mem Hwy, Yorktown, VA 23692 
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Council 5480, Assembly 2430, & Club 5480, Inc. Combined 

Christmas Party!! 

 

14 December 2018 at the Columbian Center, doors open at 6:30 p.m. 

No cost (Free) beyond bringing a non-perishable food donation. 

Heavy Hors D’oeuvres catered by Encore. 

Cash Bar. 

Sign up sheet is in the Lounge or contact the Grand Knight, Faith-

ful Navigator or Lounge Manager to get your name on the list 
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